
Staff Senate Attendance 

January 18, 2006 

 

Attendees  Debbie Allen x Beverley Gentry 

 x Keshia Askew  Anne Harper 

  Paulette Bell  Tami Lang 

 x Peggy Bower x Ann Lee 

 x Connie Brand x Crystal Lee 

  Scarlet Brooks x Shirley Myers 

 x Joyce Bryant x Steve Parker 

 x Steve Collins x Garrett Parr 

 x Cathi Curtis x Ray Pinner 

  Candi DeBardelaben  Marilyn Ratliff 

 x Jared Dinehart  Doris Ruddle 

 x Mattie Draper x Cil Spina 

  Vicki Fowlkes  Jan Williamson 

 x Sue Garrison   

 

List Proxies: 

Mattie Draper for Debbie Allen 

Crystal Lee for Tami Lang 

Cathi Curtis for Anne Harper 

  

 

The meeting was called to order by Ann Lee at 11:00 a.m. 

 

Minutes of the last meeting: 

 

A motion was made by Keisha Askew and seconded by Crystal Lee to approve the 

minutes from the last meeting, November 16, 2005. 

 

A presentation was made by Julia Boehme of the Wellness Center and David Kyle of 

HPE on a new fitness program, “Just Move It”, which will be offered by the Wellness 

Center.  

 

This will be an eight week program and will start on February 20, 2006 and end on April 

17, 2006.   

 

A link will be provided for registration on-line for those who are interested in 

participating and who have computer access.  For those without computer access, the 

Staff Senate will assist with the registration process.  Registration deadline is February 

17, 2006.  

 

 

 



 

Old Business:   
 

ADHOC, a group consisting of UAH Faculty and Staff, is discussing an on campus 

wellness center for the University.   

 

 A healthcare survey will be distributed campus wide by the Staff Senate to all faculty 

and staff.  The survey will gather information regarding interest in a Wellness Center and 

the utilization of it.  Surveys should be returned no later than February 3, 2006 to Ann 

Lee. 

 

Ann announced that the 2005 Christmas Reception was a success.  She requested that the 

University contribute funds toward the Christmas Reception in the future.  Ray Pinner 

stated that the President has always contributed in times past, but that he would check 

into it. She also noted that  Keisha Askew will be in charge of the Reception in 2006. 

 

New Business: 

 

Ann gave a report on the Administrative Council Meeting.  Discussion included the 

progressing of the Athletic field, (7) emergency phones that have already been installed 

on campus, campus lighting projects still in progress, as well as other construction on 

campus. 

 

 SACS will be on campus March 13 – 15, 2006. 

 

Cathi Curtis gave a report on Homecoming which is scheduled for 2/1 – 2/4/06.   She 

asked that we encourage people to attend the activities that have been planned. 

 

Ray Pinner gave a follow-up on the construction taking place on campus. More 

construction is expected, i.e., the Applied Science Building project,  Madison Hall 

parking lot, and  the Sanderson sub-division project.  

 

He also reported that the budget that the Governor presented looks like we’ll have 

another good year and that the University stands to receive an increase in appropriations. 

 

Higher Education Day is March 2, 2006. 

 

The meeting was adjourned by Ann Lee at 11:45 a.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


